
 

RO Meeting ~ 23 March 2013 
Heritage Motor Centre, Gaydon 

 
Agenda 

 
1. Events 
2. RO Questions and Issues 
3. Nomination Forms 
4. Expectations 
5. AOB 

Minutes 
 

Present &  
mentioned: 

Mal Gwynne(MG), Ralph Dodds(RD), David Border(DB), Alison Brown(AB), Tony Cottrell(TC), 
Nick Smith(NS), Mike Hardy(MH), Mandy O’Neale(MO), Mervyn Larner(ML), Paul Arnold(PA), 
Mandy O’Neale(MO), Graham Walden(GW), Alayne Samuels(AS), Steve Guest(SG),  
John Hasell(JH), Frank Smith(FS) 

Apologies Paul Calland, David Hothersall, Angela Perkins, Oliver Edwards, Mike Westaway, Tim Payne, 
Jonathan Lowey, Geoff Gwynne, Ian & Sarah Cole 

 

Item  Actioner 

 Introductions etc.  

 Mal welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending.   

   

1 Events:  

 In addition to the events mentioned during the AGM Nick Smith asked that 
the C&SC Series be supported and Supercar Sunday ~ 18-May. 

 David Border asked if a better PA System could be purchased. Alison 
Brown said that the existing one has very little use. 

 Steve Guest said it was important to change events to maintain interest and 
attract new members. 

 

   

2 RO Questions and Issues:  

 Mal & Steve (SG) stressed that it was important to read Mal’s emails.  

   

3 Nomination Forms:  

 Following some difficulties with ROs not returning their Nomination Form 
despite several reminders the Committee have decided that the RO will be 
removed from the listings and the vacancy advertised. This is for the benefit 
of the wider membership in a region. 

 

   

4 Expectations of/for ROs:  

 See RO Appendix ~ Nick Smith asked that it be put on the Forum 

 Word limits were discussed and Mal & Mandy explained their working 
criteria.  

 Use of the Forum was vital and must be used first and over and above e-
groups, facebook etc. All members can use our Forum, this is not true for 
other channels. Graham (GW) stressed he forces himself to use the Club 
Forum. 

 Also vital to keep regional websites up to date. If regions would like a new 
one contact Mike (MH) or Paul (PC). 

 Paul (PC) is investigating a group email system which could be used for 
newsletters. 

 Mal & Mike(MH) explained a trial of online submitting of Regional Reports 
which should improve on the current system. 

MG/RD 
 
 
 
 

All ROs 
 

 
ROs 

 
PC 

 
MG/MH 

Draft 1 
 



   

5 AOB:  

 There were no further questions.  

   

Meeting closed at 15:45 
 
Mervyn Larner 
Club Secretary 
 
RO Appendix ~ Mal’s Presentation  

mailto:secretary@tvrcc.com


   

8 Non-Members: Actioner 

   

   

9 Regional Communications: Actioner 

   

   

10  Actioner 

  
 
 

     

  
Mervyn Larner  
Club Secretary  
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